

SPRING HAS SPRUNG!

Yeah!—It's finally Spring!—with greener lawns and trees and flowers in full bloom. Our neighborhood looks its best this time of the year and there is much activity to talk about, so let's get going!

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE

We experienced a record number of CNA memberships in 2015 totaling 203 which is 78% of all residents. I would like to thank everyone who participated and hope you are satisfied with the efforts of your CNA board. It will be a challenge to exceed last year's numbers, but we will continue to reach out to all of our neighbors for support. It is important that we all share the burden of maintaining our neighborhood as we all enjoy the positive aspects of living in Crosswoods.

As of March 22, we have 146 paid members which reflects 56% of our residents. This includes nine new members. We would like to thank those who have elected to support our neighborhood in 2016. If you have received a request for payment with this newsletter, please consider submitting your payment at your earliest convenience.

If you have any questions regarding the status of your membership, please contact Mark Farley, Treasurer, via email at wvumark@aol.com. You may also check our website's "Paid Association Members" list by visiting www. crosswoodssubdivision.com.

MEETING LOCATION CHANGE

Please note that the monthly meetings of the CNA board for 2016 will be in the chapel of Southland Christian Church Building "A" beginning at 7:00 PM.



CNA ANNUAL MEETING

Your Crosswoods Neighborhood Association Annual Meeting will be held April 19th in the chapel of Southland Christian Church Building "A" beginning 7:30 P.M. Signage will be present throughout our neighborhood as a reminder of this event. Everyone is welcome to attend, provide input, and ask questions.



You could win a \$50 Gift Card just by attending

One lucky resident will win a \$50 Gift Certificate graciously donated by our friends at Columbia Steak House. You only have to be present to be eligible! Your chances are good!—So, join us!

SLOW DOWN PLEASE!

With the improving weather we will start to see more children playing outside and residents walking our streets. Let's be more vigilant to maintain the posted speed limits throughout our neighborhood.

BRANNON RD. STATUS

Funding was not approved in the 2016 General Assembly session for the Brannon Road Improvement Project. The project remains in the six-year plan for possible funding in 2018 when the General Assembly meets again. You can see current information on the CNA website's Home Page by clicking on Brannon Road Updates.



COUNTY-WIDE CLEAN-UP

A County-Wide Clean-Up is scheduled for April 9th-16th. This program allows Jessamine County residents to dispose of residential debris. Citizens can also bring their debris to either the Jessamine County Road Department located on Longview Drive in Nicholasville or Witt Lane in Wilmore. Limbs and brush can be dropped off free of charge at the City of Nicholasville Waste Water Treatment Plant on Long Shun. Curbside pick-up will be available. All items for curbside pick-up must be on the curb before 8:00 AM Saturday, April 9th. For more detailed information, you may call 881-4545 or visit the county website at www.jessamineco.com. You may also visit our website at www.crosswoodssubdivision.com for charitable drop off alternatives.



SPRING YARD SALE COMING SATURDAY, MAY 21st

The Crosswoods Neighborhood Yard Sale is scheduled for Saturday, May 21st, from 8 am to 2 pm. It is always a highly popular event that draws bargain hunters from all over the area. As always, this event will be advertised in the Lexington Herald-Leader, Jessamine Journal, CNA website and Facebook page, Craigs List and on local TV station bulletins. Your Crosswoods Neighborhood Association will place signage throughout the neighborhood prior to the sale.

MORE POLITICAL INFORMATION FOR 2016

The Kentucky Republican Caucus is now history but there are other upcoming election events to note. The 2016 Democratic primary will be held on Tuesday, May 17th. The 2016 Kentucky general election is scheduled for Tuesday, November 8th.



Kentucky State Board of Elections: http://elect.ky.gov/Pages/default.aspx. Find the precinct where you vote: https://vrsws.sos.ky.gov/vic/

You can find links to this and more 2016 information on our CNA website: www.crosswoods subdivision.com

LADIES!-CHECK OUT "CROSSWOODS CHICKS"

All ladies are welcome to join the Crosswoods Chicks Group which meets the 2nd Monday of each month for social greetings. Check website Crosswoods Chicks page and/or our Facebook page for future meeting information. You may also contact Eula Spears at 223-4912 or via email at eulaspears218@gmail.com. Everyone is welcome.

THINKING OF SELLING YOUR CROSSWOODS HOME?

You may list your home for sale on the Crosswoods "Homes for Sale" page for no charge. Please submit a picture with a description of the property by clicking on "Contact Us" on the CNA website at www. crosswoodssubdivision.com. Several new neighbors have mentioned they found their new Crosswoods home in this manner.



The coordinators are Andrea and Ryan Plummer along with Sandy and Aaron Allnutt. More information will be made available at a later date. WOW!-Check It Out! **Crosswoods Website** Hits Over 1,000 Daily **Page Views!**

Recently, our website hit 1,054 Daily Page Views. That's quite impressive for a local subdivision.



Phone:

Word is getting out!-www.crosswoodssubdivision.com and www.facebook.com/crosswoodssubdivision are the places to go for residents, potential home buyers & realtors looking for info about our great neighborhood.

Watch for Our Annual Picnic Coming This Fall

The Annual Crosswoods Picnic will be returning this fall.

Please mark your calendars for Saturday, September 10th.

Thanks to Your Neighbors & Sponsors:

- · Allsports Sporting Goods & Columbia Steak House Welcome Basket Donations & Website Sponsors
- · Sandy & Aaron Allnutt Welcome Basket Sponsor Realtors with Allnutt Group at Rector-Hayden Realtors
- · The Sweet Shoppe & Sandy Allnutt **Newsletter Sponsors**

Special Thanks to Our Graphics & Website Designer

Gene Doyle, Creative Media, Inc. (859) 227-6513 A former Crosswoods Neighbor and All-Around Good Guy

CNA Committee & Board Members:

President Vice President Treasurer Secretary Facebook Page Administrator Ladies Group Landscaping Coordinator **Picnic Coordinators**

Street Sign Maintenance Website & Newsletter Graphic Design Welcome Committee

This Position Available	(?)
Joe Vonderheide	223-8956
Mark Farley	223-2673
This Position Available	(?)
Sandy Allnutt	699-4663
Eula Spears	223-4912
This position is available	(?)
Andrea & Ryan Plummer	967-3352
Sandy & Aaron Allnutt	699-4663
Mark Farley	223-2673
Former Neighbor, Gene Doyle	227-6513
Becka Vonderheide	223-8956